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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 6TH NOVEMBER, 2018 
 

 

1. Police Issues 
 
Concerns were raised with regard to vehicles parked on both 
sides of Norfolk Street and Windy Bank and along the zig 
zag lines on the approach to the zebra crossing also on Norfolk 
Street.  It was agreed that this issue be referred to the 
County Council’s Traffic Liaison Meeting. 
 
It was reported that the gates at the entrance to Colne 
Cemetery were still not being locked at night.  As a result anti-
social behaviour and drug related incidents had been 
witnessed.  Cars were also being parked around the entrance 
to the cemetery and just inside the gates.  The 
Neighbourhood Services Manager said he would look into 
this matter. 

 
 
To be considered at the next 
meeting of the Traffic 
Liaison Group. 
 
 
 
The Cemetery Lodge tenant 
is responsible for the 
opening and closing of the 
gates.  The Lodge is 
currently empty but is 
expected to be tenanted by 
Christmas.  

   

2. Planning Application 
 
18/0520/FUL Full: Change of use from agriculture to domestic 
curtilage (Use Class C3) and erection of boundary fence at 
land to the North of 16-25 Wycoller View, Colne 
Approved 

 
 
Decision notice issued. 

   

3. Capital Programme 2018/19 
 
(1) That £3,000 be allocated from the Committee’s 
 2018/19 Capital Programme for drainage works at 
 Carriers Row, Laneshaw Bridge subject to consultation 
 with Ward Councillors regarding the suitability of the 
 scheme. 

 
 
Noted. 
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(2) That £1,750 be allocated from the Boulsworth 
 Environmental Improvement Fund 2018/19 for the 
 replacement of play area equipment at Ball Grove. 
 
(3) That, an allocation of £100 be agreed, in principle, and 
 this be allocated from individual Councillors 
 Horticultural Projects Fund 2018/19 (Councillors M. S. 
 Foxley, P. J. Foxley, P.  White, N. Butterworth, S. Petty, 
 J. Cooney, V. Fletcher and T. Greaves) (total of £800) 
 for a new notice board at Colne Parish Church 
 subject to receipt of a bid form and agreement by the 
 Chief Financial Officer. 
 
(4) That the allocation of £2,334 for the Sutherland Street 
 Water Overflow be split (£778 each) between the 
 Committee’s Capital Programme 2018/19, from the 
 Central Reclamation Budget 2018/19 and Colne Town 
 Council. 

 
Noted. 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 

   

4. Red Lane, Colne – Traffic Issues 
 
That a meeting to discuss options available for improvements 
to the traffic problems experienced outside Sacred Heart RC 
Primary School, Red Lane, Colne be convened with the 
Cabinet Member for Highways, County Councillor Keith Iddon, 
members of the Committee, representatives from the school 
and relevant officers. 

 
 
Awaiting response from 
Lancashire County Council. 

   

5. Problem Sites 
 
(1) That the report be noted. 
 
(2) That Oak Mill, Skipton Road, Colne be removed from 
 the list. 

 
 
Noted. 
 
Oak Mill, Skipton Road, 
Colne has been removed 
from the list of problem 
sites. 

   

6. Proposed Diversion of Public Footpath 61 at Penny Pot 
Cottage, Skipton Old Road, Laneshaw Bridge 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the Legal Manager be authorised to make an Order 

under Section 119 of the Highways Act 1980 to divert part 
of footpath 61 as set out in paragraphs 1 and 2 of the 
report. 

 
(2) If any objections are made that the Legal Manager be 

authorised to send the order to the Secretary of State for 
the Environment to be determined and that if there are no 
objections he be authorised to confirm the order as an 

 
 
 
 
 
Order to be made. 
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unopposed order. 

   

7. Transfer of Vivary Way Multi-Use Games Area to 
Alkincoats Park 
 
(1) That Option 3 be the preferred option for the relocation 
 of the MUGA to Alkincoats Park, subject to it being 
 turned 90 degrees to run the width of the tennis courts. 
 
(2) That the Neighbourhood Services Manager be 
 requested to re-assess the costs of Option 3, in the 
 location referred to in (1) above, and a meeting be 
 convened with Ward Councillors, representatives from 
 the Friends Group and the Bowling Club along with 
 relevant officers to discuss further. 

 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 
Update to be provided 
elsewhere on the agenda.   

   

8. Items for Discussion 
 
(a) Flooding at the bottom of Knotts Lane, Colne 
 
That an update on the County Council’s investigations be 
submitted to the next meeting. 
 
(b) Burning of pallets at Bridge Street Stoneyard, 
 Colne 
 
That, on behalf of this Committee, a letter be sent to the 
owners of Bridge Street Stoneyard warning them of the 
consequences should further materials be burnt on site. 
 
 
 
(c) Burnley Road back street between Philips Lane 
 and Ridehalgh Street, Colne 
 
That this item be deferred until the next meeting. 
 
(d) Air Quality Management Area, Colne 
 
(1) That the website be updated. 
 
 
 
 
(2) That a report on Pendle’s Air Quality Management  
 Area Order along with progress on any actions and 
 initiatives to improve air  quality be submitted to a future 
 meeting. 

 
 
 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
 
 
 
 
There is an ongoing 
complaint open.  The owners 
have been spoken to and 
made aware of complaints 
and legislation. 
 
 
 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
 
 
The website has been 
updated to include the latest 
version of the Air Quality 
Annual Status Report.   
 
The Annual Screening 
Report is currently being 
written. A report will be 
submitted to a future 
meeting. 

   

 


